
Oregon Alcohol and Drug Policy Commission 
Prevention Committee 

Wednesday, June 26, 2024  
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

 
ADPC Prevention Committee’s definition of Primary/Universal Prevention: “Practice, programs, and 
policies designed to prevent and reduce the incidence and prevalence of alcohol and other drug use 
and consequent health, behavioral health, and social problems (National Academy of Medicine (NAM) - 
formerly Institute of Medicine).”  
 
Supporting Meeting Materials 
• Presentation from OLCC  
• Infrastructure Workgroups Proposed Draft Charter 
 

Time Agenda Item Staff Lead 
10:30 – 10:35 1. Welcome, Intros, Overview of Agenda  

 
Debby Jones 

10:35 – 10:45  2. ADPC and Other Updates  
- Update on Settlement Board Work 
- Update on work with Representative Walters 

Annaliese Dolph, Debby 
Jones 

10:45 – 11:30 3. Presentation by the Oregon Liquor and Cannabis 
Commission (OLCC) 

 

Craig Prins and Arnaud 
Simon 

11:30 – 11:50 4. Update from Infrastructure Workgroup Debby Jones and Wes 
Rivers 

11:50-12:00 5. Any Public Comment 
 

Debby Jones 

 
5/22/24 ADPC Prevention Subcommittee Recap Notes: 
 ADPC & Other Updates 
• Director Annaliese Dolph updated the group that ADPC Senior Policy Analyst Tori Algee has 

accepted a new position with OHA to support Strategic Planning; ADPC is recruiting for four open 
positions. 

• The $13.7m Opioid Settlement Prevention, Treatment, and Recovery Board (OSPTRB) Prevention 
Funding Package was approved by the Board on 5/8, acknowledging strong support for primary 
prevention.  

• Chair Debby Jones provided an overview of the 3 recommendations, acknowledging that this one-
time funding is “booster funding,” to showcase the work of prevention in Oregon, and build 
momentum for future investments. 

• The ADPC Recovery Committee will present their recommendations in June to strengthen and 
expand recovery centers across the state. 

• The ADPC Treatment Committee will present their recommendations in July to increase in 
Medication Units for Opioid treatment. 



• Lisa Shields, OSPTR Board Manager, provided a high-level recap of OHA planning to support next 
steps for allocating funding (PowerPoint slides available on ADPC meeting webpage). 

Oregon Department of Education (ODE) Presentation of SB 238 Implementation 
• Alexa Pearson and Suzanne Hidde, ODE, presented on SB 238 implementation (curriculum 

supplements on synthetic opioids and Good Samaritan law) and substance use prevention 
through health education (PowerPoint slides available on ADPC meeting webpage). Their 
presentation generated the following questions:   

• Q: Is ODE aware that Oregon has a certified prevention workforce? Are there ways to 
strengthen the connections between local preventionists and schools? Is there a way to 
recognize preventionists as trusted partners?  

o Prevention partners can help ODE and local schools connect to local resources. 
o Including list of counties (including non-LPHA grantees) and CBOs in the Fentanyl Tool 

Kit to make it easier to connect with local preventionist. 
o We should really encourage schools to reach out to prevention partners for support.  

• Q: How are supervisors/administrators invited into this practice? 
o Listservs, presentations at educator gatherings, like the Conference of Oregon School 

Administrators (COSA), and trainings/professional learning for health educators and 
administrators 

o Follow up: Could preventionists present at a COSA conference? We should consider 
submitting an ODE-OHA-local prevention partnership-panel abstract to COSA. 

• Q: The Lund Report highlight gap for evidence-based programs – is it on the list that ODE shares 
with schools?  

o ODE doesn’t recommend a list of supplementary materials – just criteria. 
o Schools have 36 weeks to cover many health-related topics, not just SUD; many 

supplemental health education resources are more in depth, multi-session 
interventions, and can’t be implemented in schools. 

• Q: What are plans for educating parents in conjunction with kids with the curricula?  
o ODE met with Songs for Charlie and they’ve offered to provide ongoing support/TA. 
o Curricula includes focus on how to also communicate with parents and caregivers even 

though primary focus in on students. 
o ODE is having supplements translated to make sure all materials are culturally and 

linguistically appropriate.  
• Schools have core health education elements they have to cover within 36 weeks, which is not 

enough given all the complexities of student and family needs. We need a more comprehensive 
approach to better work together across all the systems (strategic planning, 
training/conferences). In essence, Oregon needs a system of care that works for kids and that in 
and of itself is prevention. How can we prioritize this so this can move into collective action? 

o ODE is willing to come back regularly to this group and is open to new ways of 
coordination. This is a stretch area for ODE, so new position will help with cross-sector 
coordination. New ODE position could also serve on the Prevention Professional 
Workforce Association. 

o ODE will forward the position description, which includes criteria that candidates have a 
background in prevention science. 



 
2024-2025 Strategic Planning and Committee Membership Next Steps 

• Tatiana reviewed work to date of the infrastructure work group 
o Final edits to charter are ready for review and approval by full committee 
o Membership matrix drafted that included sectors identified by the committee 
o Work plan draft not started 

• Wes will reconvene work group to review work to date, finalize matrix, and develop process for 
committee members to complete matrix 

• Recommend defining the categories before asking members to complete 
 

Housekeeping 
• Next meeting in June will include a presentation by OLCC. 
 

Public Comment  
 


